
 

City of South Daytona 
Office of the City Manager 
1672 S. Ridgewood Avenue • South Daytona, FL 32119 •  386/322-3014  

MEMORANDUM 

To: James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From: Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of awarding a contract to Drewry Site Development for the 
excavation of a dry retention pond on Anastasia Drive in the amount of 
$29,700 as part of the continuous, dedicated effort to the improvement of our 
stormwater system. 

Date: July 29, 2025 

On March 11, 2025, the City Council approved a contract with Drewry Site Development for 
the Reed Canal Stormwater Control Facility Pond Expansion project. Given Drewry’s 
competitive pricing, which was significantly lower than other bidders, and their exemplary 
performance on the initial project, staff recommends continuing our partnership with them 
for an additional stormwater improvement project. 

The City owns the property located at 2431 Anastasia Drive, which was acquired in 2010 
following the demolition of a home as part of the FEMA Hazard Mitigation Program. To 
further flood mitigation efforts in the area, Drewry will excavate the lot to create a dry 
retention area. The cost of this project is $29,700. 

Given Drewry's demonstrated expertise, efficiency, and cost-effectiveness, staff believes 
that they are the most qualified contractor to complete these tasks. Therefore, staff 
recommends that the City Council approve an agreement with Drewry Site Development 
for the Anastasia Drive dry retention pond, as part of our ongoing efforts to improve the 
City's stormwater management system. 

If approved, construction will begin right away, and stormwater collected along Anastasia 
Drive will have an area to overflow into and help reduce the likelihood of street and house 
flooding here. 








